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5400 Old Redwood Hwy public hearing

Garrett Hill 
Mon 1/22/2024 11:55 AM
To:​Orozco, Uriel <uorozco@cityofpetaluma.org>​
Cc:​Hines, Heather <hhines@ci.petaluma.ca.us>​

You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important

Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.
To whom it may concern,

I am writing to comment on the application for annexation of the subject property.

While I support the annexation in general, I would like the city and planning department to commit to
rezoning the Redwood business park before the annexation is approved. 

Currently, my property, 1310 Redwood Way, is zoned as PCD. Over the past ten years, I have had
several informal discussions with planners about the potential development of my property and the
types of tenants I can accommodate. In many cases, the current zoning of PCD has made it difficult to
understand if my projects are permitted use. I have been told this is due to a lack of information on
the original terms of the PCD. I have also heard that the planning department supports this change
but has not had the time to do the work needed to make the change.

I am asking for the change of the zoning from PCD to business park to be made as part of this
annexation. It would only make sense to have one continuous zone in this area.

I appreciate your consideration and hope you take the time to have commissioners comment on my
ask in this hearing.

Regards,
Garrett
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DATE: January 22, 2024 

TO: Planning Commission 

FROM: Andrew Trippel, AICP, Planning Manager 

Mike Janusek, AICP, Senior Planner 

SUBJECT: Response to Planning Commission Questions Concerning the 5400 Old Redwood 

Highway Public Hearing Agendized for Review on January 23, 2024 

 

Below, please find questions submitted by Planning Commissioners in advance of the public 

hearing to consider recommendations to the City Council concerning the prezoning for 

annexation and application for reorganization (Annexation) for the properties located at 5400 

Old Redwood Hwy.; APNs 047213017 and 137011048. A staff response is provided following 

each question. 

1. I didn’t see any information of how much fill was placed to create this site, or what year 

the site was filled, or what year the existing building were built?  

The uses and buildings were legally established in the County. According to Assessor data, 

the site was developed in 1966. The County was unable to provide building permit history. 

Since purchasing the property, the applicant (Cornerstone) has not built any new structures. 

2. I don’t see any reference to flood mapping in the packet. What would be the impacts for 

upstream and downstream flooding if this site were developed? 

Prezoning to Floodplain Combining District (FP-C) is requested because the project site is 

located within the FEMA Floodplain (please refer to Attachment A, Exhibit 1 – Amended 

Zoning Map). No development is being proposed. Future development, if proposed, would be 

required to comply with all regulations contained in IZO Chapter 6 – Floodway and 

Floodplain Districts, including a zero net fill policy for development within the floodplain. 

3. What is the footprint of a potential development? How much lower is 5400 vs. the 

surrounding properties? 

No future development is proposed. If annexation is supported by the City, then the property, 

including new development proposals, would be subject to all City regulations upon 

annexation. Additionally, the Open Space land use designation and creek setback 

requirement would reduce developable area. 

4. This seems to be moving ahead of the UGB renewal. Why? What is the difference with 

the UGB designation for Cornerstone vs. the Scott property. Reference: Scott property 
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is on Corona Road close to the SMART station and is within the sphere of influence in 

the UGB. 

On Monday, January 22, 2024, the City Council will receive a presentation and provide 

feedback and direction regarding the preparation of a ballot measure (required) to extend 

Petaluma’s Urban Growth Boundary. Staff’s recommendation to the City Council is that they 

direct staff to prepare a measure for the November 2024 ballot to extend the UGB, including 

the following specifics: 

• No change to the existing UGB boundaries or expansion areas that were established in 

1998 and renewed in 2010 until 2025; 

• Extend the expiration of the UGB to 2050; and 

• Modify General Plan Policy 1-P-32, Exception III to allow expansion of an approximately 

½ mile radius from a rail transit station for Transit Oriented Development 

The recommendations would not result in a change in the status of the parcels included in the 

proposal before the Planning Commission. If General Plan Policy 1-P-32 is modified to allow 

expansion of the UGB in this area of the City, the Scott property would be included in such 

an expansion.  

[Background: In 1998, when the Petaluma City Council placed a measure on the ballot to 

adopt an Urban Growth Boundary (UGB), which largely mirrored the 1987 Urban Limit 

Line, it was overwhelmingly supported by Petaluma voters. The UGB confined the growth 

and physical development of Petaluma, and the initial term of the UGB was extended to 

2018. In 2010, after adopting the General Plan 2025 and well ahead of the 2018 expiration of 

the UGB, the City Council placed a ballot measure before the voters to extend the UGB to 

2025. No other changes were made to the UGB in 2010 other than an extension of time to 

2025 and associated General Plan amendments to reference the extension.] 

5. Cornerstone vs. Scott property, Scott property has city water; proximity to a rail station, 

fills a housing need. I would like to know how long Cornerstone has been working with 

city staff on this proposal. 

The PLZA application was submitted on June 1, 2023. Cornerstone initially proposed mixed-

use development (The Barn) in the Fall of 2021, and they were informed that the City 
wouldn't support further development due to Floodplain conditions. This proposal doesn't 

seek to expand development, only provide City services to make use of existing development 

feasible. Any future development would be subject to discretionary review. 

6. How challenging is this utility plan? Is installing over 700 feet of sanitary sewer ambitious 

or run-of-the-mill? 

This is a typical extension for annexation, as each property is required to have water and 

sewer. It would not be considered too ambitious of a requirement on the developer. The 

alignment would be changed to install the sewer on the edge of the roadway, and the sewer 

lateral would be private.  The project would also be conditioned to remove the existing septic 

system. 

7. Are there any concerns about the longevity of such an addition to our system? Especially 

given the proximity to waterway? 



Response to Planning Commissioner Questions 

January 22, 2024 

 3 

The engineering design would include anticipated flows with standard slopes to eliminate the 

potential overflows and risks near the waterway. Removing the existing septic would help 

reduce overall and long-term risks to environment. 

8. What is the associated cost to the City of this proposed utility plan (as outlined in 

attachment D)? What costs will the applicant cover? 

The applicant would be required to fully implement the required extensions and connections, 

and all costs would be borne by the applicant. 

9. What is the current shortfall of our Public Works department?  What projects are 

underfunded? 

Because the applicant would be required to bear all costs for the extension of and connection 

to City services, no City funds would be required to be expended on the project. 
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